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June 17, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
I am pleased to transmit the enclosed Metro Transit Division service change ordinance for King County Council consideration and approval.  If adopted, the proposed service changes described in this package would take effect in October 2010.  
In late 2008, the Transit Division applied for a Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) Regional Mobility Grant to improve transit service in Southeast King County.  The proposal did not receive grant funding at that time but was placed on a contingency list.  In late May 2010, WSDOT notified King County Transportation Department staff that funding is available to proceed with the grant.  The total value of the Regional Mobility Grant is $5,327,560 with $1,464,000 to be spent between October 2010 and June 2011, and $3,863,560 to be spent between July 2011 and June 2013.  Of the total grant, $4,546,310 would cover operating costs and $781,250 would cover capital costs.  There would be no new cost to King County, because the state is allowing Metro to match the operating and capital elements of the grant with $1,632,866 of existing operating expenses from Transit Now investments on Route 168 that were implemented in September 2009.

The proposed changes would improve service on three routes serving seven cities in southeast King County including Auburn, Black Diamond, Covington, Enumclaw, Kent, Maple Valley, and Renton.  Bus service frequency would double on weekdays between Kent and Auburn and between Kent, Covington, and Maple Valley, increasing the attractiveness of transit and responding to customer requests for more frequent service.  Metro would also improve bus stops between Covington and Maple Valley and lease additional park and ride spaces to support the service improvements.
The service change ordinance includes the following:
· Improved service frequency on Route 149 between Renton, Maple Valley, and Black Diamond and extension of the route to Enumclaw.

· Improved service frequency on Route 164 between Auburn and Kent.

· Improved service frequency on Route 168 between Maple Valley, Covington, and Kent, and extension of the route to Maple Valley on weekends.
All of the proposed service changes are consistent with the strategies of the current Strategic Plan for Public Transportation, 2007-2016.  In particular, they are consistent with Strategy

S-3:  to improve core service connections; Strategy S-6:  to improve service to rapidly developing areas; and Strategy F-2:  to pursue grants to support transit services.

If you have questions or comments about specific details in the service change ordinance for October 2010, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division, at

206-684-1619, or Victor Obeso, Manager of Service Development, at 206-263-3109.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (EO)

Joe Woods, Director, Council Relations, EO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT

Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development, Metro Transit Division, DOT


David Hull, Supervisor, Service Planning, Service Development, Metro Transit
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